
FWPR Report from 12-9-22 Meeting 

 Members (present in bold): Julie Shadoan, Marilyn Gardner, Amanda Drost, Dan Clark, 
Kirk Atkinson, Truth Tran, Kate Horigan (chair), Neena Jones, Tina Smajlagic, Rob Hale 
(3 absent members attending commencement), Annie Finch 

 Old business:  
o Parking: Jennifer Tougas responded in writing to our parking concerns, we 

shared that written response with Senate, and Jennifer visited SEC and full 
senate. Resolution: changes will be made to improve use of College Hill lot 
beginning in January, larger picture is that master plan is moving away from 
centralized parking on campus, JT is open to discussing designated parking for 
faculty/staff, there will be a new director of parking & transportation in January 

o Appointment and promotion of assistant and associate deans (brought forward 
by Francesca Sunkin): Rob Hale has shared the draft policy with us, we have 
returned comments to him for continued discussion 

o Program coordinator policy (brought forward by Marilyn Gardner): Provost has 
agreed to share draft with our committee prior to it going to full senate (update 
12/15: Kate Horigan received draft of guidelines re APC compensation, will 
include on FWPR’s Januar meeting agenda) 

o Campus accessibility focus group (brought forward by Senate Chair and provost): 
Kate Horigan communicating with Staff Senate and SGA re coordinated effort 

o Discussion of various leave policies 
 New business:  

o Marilyn Gardner: winter/summer pay (rates of compensation related to 
enrollment, timeline for changing compensation, CHHS vs university policy) 

o Discussion of one-time payment for faculty; how decision was reached, ongoing 
issues with compression and inversion 


